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In December 2005 the Board of Fisheries amended and adopted proposal 52 which 
established one mandatory commercial fishing closure within the inside statistical areas 
of the Copper River District during each statistical week 20 and 21. The initial proposal 
requested that only one 12-hour opening be allowed within the inside statistical areas 
during each of the first three statistical weeks (20,21, and 22). Several amendments were 
made to the original proposal during deliberations to reduce impacts on the commercial 
fishery, provide for Copper River District subsistence users and small boat users who fish 
within the inside statistical area, and allow the Department some flexibility in 
management while still providing additional fish for the upriver subsistence users. The 
Board was uncertain of the exact effects of the proposal as modified, but discussed the 
expectation of significant increases in early run king salmon escapement and the 
possibility of increasing sockeye escapement. 

Background 
At its 1996 Copper RiverPrince William Sound meeting, the Board adopted the Copper 
River King Salmon Management Plan 5 AAC 24.361. This initial version of the plan 
mandated a 5 percent reduction in king salmon harvest potential across the commercial, 
personal use, and sport fisheries. This was attempted through potential closures of the 
inside statistical areas during statistical week 20 and 21 with consideration of the tides 
and other environmental factors, reducing the personal use bag limit from 5 to 4 king 
salmon, and prohibiting sport fish guiding on Tuesdays in the Copper River drainage 
£romMay 15 to July31. 

In 1999, the plan was amended to allow additional inside closures in the commercial 
fishery during statistical weeks 20,21, and 22, remove the personal use component as the 
Chitina Subdistrict was classified a subsistence fishery during that meeting, and eliminate 
the guiding restriction, but reduce the seasonal sport bag limit from 5 to 4 king salmon. 
A spawning escapement range of 28,000 - 55,000 king salmon was established. In 
addition, when the Board made the Chitina Subdistrict dip net fishery a subsistence 
fishery the annual bag limit was reduced fiom 4 to 1 king salmon. 

In 2003, the plan was again amended and established a sustainable escapement goal 
(SEG) of 24,000 king salmon or more which replaced the spawning escapement range. 

Since the 2000 season, king salmon escapement goals have been included within the 
plan. During this period, the escapement goal for king salmon has been met three of the 
past six years, once under the spawning escapement range of 28,000 - 55,000 king 
salmon fiom 2000 - 2002 and twice under the SEG of 24,000 king salmon or more from 
2003 - 2005. At the time of the Board adoption of proposal 52, the 2005 escapement 
data was preliminary, but staff reported that the goal would likely not be met in 2005. 








